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Wheeling-Ohio County Board of Health 
Minutes of April 11, 2017 special meeting 

 
The Wheeling - Ohio County Board of Health met on April 11, 2017 in Wheeling City 
Council Chambers in the City/County Building.     
 
Board members present were Dr. John Holloway, Tom Tuttle, Cheryl Wonderly, and Chad 
Thalman.  Staff present included Dr. William Mercer, Health Officer/Secretary and Howard 
Gamble, Administrator of the Wheeling-Ohio County Health Department (WOCHD or 
department).   
 
The meeting was called to order.  Board Chairman, Dr. John Holloway, began the meeting 
with the discussion of the Board of Health’s position concerning the county’s clean indoor 
air regulation.   
 
Board Chairman Holloway then opened the meeting up to individuals who had signed up to 
speak during the meeting.  Twelve individuals signed up to speak including Herk 
Sparchane, Kim Florence, Leslie Bond, Jason Panepucci, Tim Napolitan, Christina Mickey, 
Lee Ames, Mary Cox, Chris Mackioscek, Lisa Lucas, John Monroan, William Dumass.  
 
Following the public presentations, the Board of Health held a short discussion on the 
regulation and possible future changes and concerns. No additional action was taken.  
 
The Board did not go into executive session.  The Board set the next regular meeting for 
May 9, 2017.  The Board adjourned.  
 
SUBMITTED BY     APPROVED BY 
 
 
 
 
William C. Mercer, MD, Health Officer   John Holloway, MD, Board Chairman 
May 9, 2017      May 9, 2017 


